
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECTION I ATTACHMENTS 
 

Reporting of Cruise Ships Crimes  
 

and  
 

FBI record of convictions for  
“Crimes on the High Sea” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Cruise Critic Crime Ship Survey 
05/16/08 

 
 

http://www.cruisecritic.com/features/articles.cfm?ID=241 
Members Speak Out: Are Cruise Ships Safe?  

Last Updated: 05/16/08 
Survey of 1700 individual that have taken cruises 

 
  Have you ever been affected by crime, minor or major, on a cruise ship? 
10 percent said yes, 90 percent said no. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 



 
 
 
 

FBI Report of “Crimes on the High Seas” 
 
 
 

FY   Cases Jurisdiction Complaints Informations Indictments Arrests Convictions/
              Sentencings
FY 
2006* 46 Federal 6 1 6 6 3/2 
    International 0 0 1 1 1/1 
    Local 0 10 0 10 0/0 
FY 
2005 41 Federal 4 0 7 7 2/2 
    International 0 0 0 0 2/2 
FY 
2004 51 Federal 6 3 3 11 10/8 
    Local 1 0 0 1 0/0 
FY 
2003 52 Federal 8 3 5 8 13/14 
    International 11 0 0 11 0/0 
        
*08/16/06        
        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

April 21, 2008 
 
Chairman Elijah Cummings 
Subcommittee on Coast Guard 
And Maritime Transportation 
2235 Rayburn Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cummings: 
 
In the CLIA report sent to you on December 19, 2007, the assertion is made three times 
that the FBI presented testimony in their September report to the congressional 
committee that the crime rate for the cruise ship industry was only .01%. In addition to 
making this statement to your committee, they also made the same statement to 
legislators in California that are considering legislation regarding the cruise ship industry. 
 
For your review, I’m attaching the various written statements which they made to your 
committee and to the California legislators along with my letter to the FBI.   
 
In the belief that this statement was not made by the FBI, on March 18th I communicated 
directly with the FBI regarding this assertion made by CLIA regarding crime rates.  
Attached to this letter you will find the response which I received from the FBI indicating, 
in fact, that no such statement was made by them regarding crime rates.  In effect, the 
statement made to your committee and to legislators in California was clearly designed 
to misrepresent the crime rates on cruise ships as extremely low, therefore, insinuating 
that there is no reason for legislation. 
 
I felt that this was most important and that you should be aware of the fact that this 
material was clearly factually inaccurate.  We were frankly surprised that CLIA would 
attempt to communicate such an inaccurate statement to your committee. 
 
 
Very sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 



Kendall Carver 
President 
International Cruise Victims  
 
 



 


